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Farewell Party 2012 ~ Give them a hearty send-off

MISHOP’s regular farewell party was held at its conference room on 8th December. A
total of 106 participants were from China, South Korea, the USA, Singapore, and other
countries.

The party was started with greetings from Mr. Kikuchi, the MISHOP’s chairman, and
Mr. Kawamura, the deputy mayor of Mitaka-city. Then we enjoyed beautiful food such
as Sushi, Chijimi, and sandwich with drinks

following a toast by Mr.Chang zhi yuan. 'I'
It really came alive when we started Bingo by
country names and “Janken” game and dancing
a Cambodian folklore directed by Ms.Pesey
Sekine.

The party closed with a greeting by Mr.
Tatsuya Unno who is the chairman of the Event
Group(General), wishing everybody a great
end/beginning of the year. We appreciate
contributions by volunteers for preparation,
venue arrangement, hatcheck works, and so on.
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Social Gathering Day
for International Students and Mitaka Citizens

On 15th December, the 19th A Special Gathering for Mitaka City Residents

at the University of Tokyo International Student Residence Hall was held. The event
is a co-sponsored program by the hall and MISHOP. 250 citizens including a lot of
MISHOP members and international students from 13 countries got together at the hall

@nd shared a great time. )
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Had a good sweat!
~ Team MISHOP at “Ekiden” (long-distance relay road race)

On November 4th, 196 teams of 4 runners from junior high-school student to the
seniors ran through a course of 12.7km on the 21st Mitaka Long Distance Relay
Race, starting from the provisional administrative site (Shinkawa, Mitaka-city).
MISHOP staffs also joined the race as a team “MISHOP Friends”, though there
wasn’t an international participant unfortunately.

The group of Mr. Tetsuya Rissen, the Executive Secretary, in stage 1, Mr. Joji
Takahashi in stage 2, Ms. Keiko Nozaki in stage 3, and Mr. Kohtaroh lkeda, the
previous Excutive Secretary, in stage 4 had a good run to have come in the 63rd
over 134 teams for men’s competition with a time of 56 minutes 43 seconds.

Why don’t you join it together next year?
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Visited National Astronomical Observatory

On 20th November, a day in a perfect weather with no clouds, 38 MISHOP members
(10 international and 28 Japanese) visited National Astronomical Observatory of
Japan at Ohsawa in Mitaka-city, for an autumn extracellular activity.

It was a peace and quiet site where the nature remains. Due to the poor weather
condition in Tokyo, observation is seldom taken nowadays. Yet, the tour of
old observation equipment, an exhibition room, and so on, made us feel our
predecessor’s hardships.

The lunch we had together in the warm rays of the sun was beautiful.
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A Happy New Year (Happy Holiday)! It has been very nice to have talked with you for
our interviews throughout the year, we appreciate your contributions as always. We keep
trying our best to bring you enjoyable reports with two new members who have joined in
our team last year. Wish we could share good times with you this year as well.
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